
 
 
To: Ringette Saskatchewan Members    

From: Ringette Saskatchewan, Executive Director      

Date: September 23, 2021 

RE: COVID-19 Vaccination Policy 
 
Ringette Saskatchewan and its Associations have legal obligations to take every precaution reasonable in 
the circumstances to protect the health and safety of their participants, workers, volunteers, athletes, and 
stakeholders.  
 
So, on September 22nd, 2021, the Ringette Saskatchewan Board of Directors have approved a Proof of 
Vaccination Policy that requires all Ringette participants to be fully vaccinated (i.e.: including the 14-day 
period after receiving their completed dose) by October 17th, 2021. Exceptions will be made for 
unvaccinated members who can provide a negative COVID test that includes the members name and 
completed within the last 72 hours. Ringette participants who are under 12 years of age, are exempt from 
these requirements.  
 
The Ringette Saskatchewan Board of Directors have implemented this policy in support of our continued 
efforts to provide a safe environment for our participants and we feel this policy will minimize the spread of 
COVID-19 which will help mitigate further restrictions and keep everyone on the ice this season. 
 
Any questions can be directed to the Ringette Saskatchewan Executive Director, Ruchelle Himmelspeck at 
executivedirector@ringettesask.com  
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